
U3A: MOSELEY, KINGS HEATH AND DISTRICT
Executive Committee: Agenda / Minutes 
	Date: 28.11.2016
	Time:2.00pm
	Venue: Friends Meeting House
	Chair: Mike Clark

	Those attending: Mike Clark; Jude Williams; 

Tonia Sharp; Tessa Bidgood; Diane Worland, Theresa Daly;  Chris Olley; Val Baxter
Minutes: Linda Gresham
	Apologies:  Paul Hunt;   Nick Wright; 



	AGENDA
	
	
	
	
	

	All agenda items should be numbered, and reflected accordingly in the Minutes.
	
	
	
	
	

	1.   Apologies      

2.  Corrections and approval of previous minutes.

3.  Action points and matters arising not elsewhere on the agenda

4.  Review of last monthly meeting

5.  Sub-committee reports

6.  Final plans for December meeting

7.  Access to venues

8.  Ideas on monthly meeting programme for March onwards (DW)

9.  New members’ meeting and group leaders meeting (CO, TD)

10.  Policy on setting up new interest groups (CO, TD)

11.  New PA system and Screen (MC)

12.  Waiting lists and issues related to recruiting new group leaders (CO, TD)

13.  Diversity (CO)

14.  AOB

15.  Next meeting

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	MINUTES
	

	1.
	Apologies: see above.


	

	2.
	Corrections and approval of previous minutes 
There were no corrections and the minutes were approved.


	

	3.
	Matters arising
5. DW has amended the welcome leaflet and sent to MC and will look to see if it is on the website.
DW has contacted John Beavan but not yet met with him. 
10.  JW has produced a group email of all members on her gmail account but  needs time to work out the method details.
	DW
DW

 JW Jan 31st  agenda item


	4.
	Review of monthly meeting
The October talk went down very well and was of great interest.  The speaker was excellent and well prepared.


	

	5.
	Sub-Committee Reports
a) Interest Groups – Nothing to report.

b) Social – PH was absent.  Members are to be asked if there is any interest in the post of Social Secretary.  The new post does not have to replicate PH’s role.  It could have different roles for different tasks and there could be more delegation.

c) Membership Membership is 509.  TD said that 10 to 15 members are joining groups monthly.

d) Finance – TB has received various forms from the bank which she is working her way through and will contact committee members.

	TB


	6.
	Final plans for December meeting.
We will project the words of songs so that members can join in.  Frank Gresham to be asked to do this.  LG will hand out paper copies.
Refreshments will start at 1.15 until 1.50pm.  Introduction at 2pm; Ukulele group for 20 minutes; choir for 20 minutes; announcements at 3pm and communal singing until the end of the meeting.
Add in the newsletter to bring own musical additions!
	LG
MC
Newsletter


	7.
	Access to venues 
Rosemary Dewar is contacting venues but there is confusion over exactly what she is researching in terms of access.
CO met with Ruth Livermore, a U3A member who is a wheelchair user to gain insight of the problems faced.  Problems are many and varied - parking; gaining access to the building; carpet surfaces; toilet accessibility.
Portable ramps are not easy to use as upper-arm strength is needed.
RL commented that sometimes the effort is not worth the attendance.
CO said that as U3A is an ageing organisation it can be assumed that there are many members who have difficulties and this will increase.
TD said that venue access details, e.g. proximity to bus stops, toilets, hearing loop could be added on the website venue details.
JW said that anything possible would be done but it is not possible to have every venue accessible and suitable for all types of disability.  Group Leaders are not able to take on all these requirements.
On the application form new members are asked if they have any specific requirements.
JW talked about the questionnaire that has been suggested, but what would be done with the information from it?
JW will meet with Rosemary Dewar to discuss further and to visit venues.
There is money available to help e.g. with using a suitable venue or providing equipment.  Members need to request this help and know that this is not seen as an extravagance by U3A.
TB suggested that this be a newsletter item.  Groups do not have to cover the total cost of a paid-for venue.  Members voluntarily donate £1.

	JW
January newsletter item.

	8.
	Ideas for future meetings 
DW and MC have a meeting arranged.
It was felt that there were a number of different themes to address, whenever possible, which would reflect the broad range of interests of our members. These included history, local history, world affairs, the arts, sciences, individuals’ interesting life experiences, and many themes of general interest.

	DW & MC


	9.
	New members’ meeting and group leaders’ meeting
There is a new members’ meeting scheduled at 11.30am before the December monthly meeting, and a group leaders’ meeting before the January monthly meeting.  TS said that she talks to new members when they phone and VB suggests that they contact groups even if noted as full, as changes occur very quickly.  Members could be encouraged to set up their own groups.  TD said that it is about reassurance and support in getting to know people in an established group.
New members’ meetings three times a year was agreed to be a suitable frequency.

	

	10.
	Policy on setting up new interest groups
MC has emailed a draft policy which builds on an original draft by Sue Baker.  This will be discussed after the  meetings above (item 9) have occurred.

	February agenda item



	11.
	New PA system and screen
It was agreed to use a local supplier but none is available so the PA system will be ordered online.  MC will research and order.
The screen height was discussed and a tape measure will be brought to a monthly meeting to check the existing screen and decide what size screen is needed.

	MC

MC

	12.
	Waiting lists and issues related to new group leaders
TD said that there are  issues related to the gardening and theatre groups as some leaders have now led for three years.  The theatre visits group leader wishes to stand down.  Leaders may want to give up for any variety of reasons.  Succession planning is vital.  
This is to be discussed at the Group Leaders’ meeting in January.

	TD & CO

	13.
	Diversity
CO raised the issue of how to increase diversity in groups and how minorities can be encouraged to join U3A.
It has been acknowledged to be a problem but awareness can only be encouraged.

	

	14.
	AOB       
i) Re recruiting new committee members – we will invite those members who assist the committee to attend a committee meeting as an observer (one member per meeting).

	All

	14.
	Date of next meeting
Tuesday January 3rd at 2pm at Friends Meeting House, Colmore Road.
CO will bring the refreshments.

	CO




